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Thanks to Diana and Bill Bailey for 
hosting our past cruise over Me-
morial Day to Pleasant Harbor. It 
was a fun filled and relaxing time. 
Our upcoming June cruise is close 
to home and should be lots of fun. 
Hope you can make it. Please keep 
July 16th open for the Commo-
dore's Picnic. Because of all the 
activities that we have had the last 
few months, we will be combining 
the Commodore's Picnic and the 
Junior Officers Event. Plans are in 
the works (more details to follow). 
How about a Hawaiian Cowboy 
theme? 

Annual Dues are now due. Please 
send your renewal to the atten-

Commodore Comments  

M 
any, many thanks to 
Bob Kalmbach and 
everyone that worked 

on making our 40th Anniversary 
Celebration such a success! I have 
heard nothing but positive re-
marks/comments and am very 
honored to be a part of such a 
wonderful organization. There 
have been some requests to 
make it an annual celebration.... 
hmmmm...... 

tion of John Watson or bring to the 
next General Meeting on June 9th. 
Dues must be current in order to 
vote for the Flag Officers/Executive 
board for 2011-2012 and voting will 
be at our June meeting. I am very 
pleased that we do have a full slate 
to present for your vote. Thank you 
to J.R. and to all that have stepped 
up to help with the operation of our 
club. 

With Mayvember now behind us, 
I'm hoping for a full month of June 
and not Junuary! Sending sunny 
thoughts...... 

bƻǊŜŜƴ [Ŝ.ƭŀƴŎΣ άwŜŜƭȅ hǳǊǎέ          
Commodore 

Can you see how Noreen 
thinks when sheõs tired? 

ñYou gain strength, 

courage, and 
confidence by every 
experience in which 

you really stop to 
look fear in the face.ò  

 
~ Eleanor Roosevelt  



.Although we had the coldest May on record, BVYC members proved we can still have fun!  
Celebrating the BVYC 40th was a success. Thank you to Commodore Noreen for having the 
vision for the celebration and Bob Kalmbach for spearheading the details in pulling it to-
gether. Many people stepped up to help which created a great atmosphere for all who at-
tended.  

We received two applications and completed both readings for membership in May. Lisa Katsirubas applied for 
ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ ƛǎ [ƛǎŀΩǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊΦ  .ǊŜǘǘΣ YǊƛǎǘƛƴΣ [ƻƎŀƴ ŀƴŘ [ŀǊƪ {ǘŀŦŦƻǊŘ 
ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ !Ǌǘ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊƻƭ YƻǾŀǊƴƛƪ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀŦŦƻǊŘΩǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊΦ [ƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀπ
ǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ WǳƴŜΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǎƘȅ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ all our new members over the past ς 12 Months ς feel wel-
come. (As an opener ask Brett why one of his mooring lines is so short) 

SaraNell and I took advantage of reciprocal moorage in Pt Townsend on May 23rd. What a great experience. It is 
assigned by the Boat Haven moorage office and includes electricity. (Check out the details in our reciprocal 
binder) We did this the night before our haul-out, which was an experience. Bob Kalmbach  commented on how 
nice our bottom looked when he saw us leaving Pt Townsend.  

If you have not provided me or one of the board members with a 5 X 7 color photo of your 
boat ς we need it.  

Cheers to you!    Clark Jelley, Vice Commodore  (S/V Frolic) 
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WOW! What a great start to our Spring and Summer Boating Season! Between the awesome cruises 

and gatherings some of our members have actually found the time to work on the "honey-do" projects 

with our wonderful clubhouse. A real shout out to Bob Kolmbach for his able plumbing skills applied 

toward re-piping the sink drains, finally something that won't leak every time we jostle it a bit. We had 

a great turn out for our Five-Year attic organization effort headed up by Noreen. If you think YOUR attic 

ƛǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŦƻǳƴŘΗ Lƴ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ плǘƘ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅΣ ŀ ōŀǊǊƛǎǘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ǇǳǊπ

chased. Thank you Ron and Noreen in your time and effort in finding a place for this beautiful piece of furniture and all the 

rearranging that went with it. Ron also added coasters to the podium to make it a lot easier to move around. Thanks to 

these ambitious shipmates as well to the number of unnamed members who contribute day-to-day to make our clubτ a 

gem in the Puget Sound. 

Saturday, 18 June we will have our annual (late) Spring House cleaning for the Clubhouse. I encourage all to jump in; Many 

Hands Makes Light Work. We plan to go from 9:00 am to Noon. Refreshments to follow. 

5ƻǳƎ CŀƭƪƴŜǊΣ Ψ[ƛōŜǊǘȅ /ŀƭƭΩ wŜŀǊ /ƻƳƳƻŘƻǊŜ 

Rear Commodore Report  

Vice Commodore Report  

BVYC Dues  

Reminder: Itõs time to pay your annual  dues.                  

Submit payment for the coming Yacht Club year, 2011 -2012.  

Treasurer, John Watson, will be available at the June General Meeting.                                               
It can also be mailed to :          Brownsville Yacht Club                                                                

9756 A Ogle Rd NE Bremerton, WA  98311  



Fleet Committee  

 

S e n d  y o u r  c o m m e n t s ,  s t o r i e s ,   

c l u b  i n f o r m a t i o n  t o :  

S a r a N e l l   

c s j e l l e y @ y a h o o . c o m  
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Commodore              Noreen LeBlanc 

Vice Commodore               Clark Jelley 

Rear Commodore          Doug Falkner 

Jr Past Commodore                            JR Leaman 

Secretary             Carolyn Thomas 

Treasure                 John Watson 

Fleet Committee                          Bill&Kathy Mark 

Two year Board member               Carl Pedersen 

One year Board member                            Ken Hall 

Quarter Master          Ron Smith 

Photographer                                    Tina Leaman 

BVYC 2010 - 2011 Bridge  

Kathy & Bill Mark, ôRufyAnneõ (360) 981-3965 
rufyannemv@yahoo.com 

2011 Cruise Schedule  

Date Destination Host Boat 

June 10-12, 2011 Silverdale John Watson, Scorpio 

Sept 2-5, 2011 Mystery Bay- Labor Day weekend Bob & Diane, Dream Catcher 

Nov, 2011 Bell Harbor Marina Don & Celia Paxton,Perseverance 

Cruise to Silverdale 

June 10th through June 12th 2011  
We have 10 slips reserved at the Silverdale Marina but there are other slips still open too.  John Watson 

ƻƴ ά{ŎƻǊǇƛƻέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ȅƻǳǊ CƭŜŜǘ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƘƛƳ ƻƴ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭ су ƻǊ ǇƘƻƴŜΣ нлс-371-0715 prior 

to docking.  Cost for moorage: boats under 28 foot, $10 a night with $2.00 electrical; over 28 foot, $20 a 

night with $2.00 electrical. They prefer you write a check, but they will take cash. Envelopes at the dock. 

CǊƛŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΤ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎƪ ŦƻǊ ŎƻŎƪǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƘƻǊǎ ŘΩƻŜǳǾŜǊǎ 
around 4:00 pm.   For those who like to shake your booty til the wee hours, The Silverdale Bistro has a 
ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘƛǎŎƻ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ƳŀǊǘƛƴƛΩǎΦ 

Saturday you will have your choice of taking the grand walk along the Clear Creek and check out the flora 
and fauna, or maybe bird watching.  Another option for a fine Saturday afternoon is taking your dinghy 
down to Oyster Bay and just hanging out in the sun.  A pot luck dinner is planned on the dock, say around 
6:30 pm.  Bring a dish άŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ Ǌƻƻǘǎέ to share. 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀƳΣ aƻƴƛŎŀΩǎ ōŀƪŜǊȅ ƛƴ {ƛƭǾŜǊŘŀƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǉǳƛŎƘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
on the dock.  Bring a dish to compliment the quiche or maybe a bottle of Champaign and orange juice.  Oh 
the possibilities!  Hope to see you all there! 

Thank you, John Watson 

http://us.mc1128.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rufyannemv@yahoo.com
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!ǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ƎƻŜǎ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ άDhh5 ¢La9{ wh[[έ ŀƴŘ ²h² ŘƛŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ  

attending the weekend long  

BVYC 40th Birthday Celebration. 

 

Friday evening we saw over seventy people 
ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ψŀƭƭ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǎƻŎƛŀƭΩΦ  CŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀƴ 
enormous collection of fantastic food, good 

company and a great time for all. 
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{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ drew 79 peo-
ple for a remarkable menu of 
New York steaks, marinated 
chicken breast, potato salad, 
tossed Green Salad, baked 
beans, Rickie Rolls (thanks Rick 
Galasyn) cake and cupcakes and 
yes as usual no one went away 
hungry which is probably why 
we are known by many as the 
Brownsville Yacht and Eating 
club.  

Next up was our own local group of 
musicians made up of some very 
talented folks from the marina 
playing for our enjoyment. This 
group played a wide range of music 
from fifties to current songs testing 
the pavilion floor with dancers do-
ing everything from the Boogaloo 
ǘƻ LΩƳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦƛƎǳǊŜ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ 
it is called or what they were doing 
but they all were having a great 
ǘƛƳŜ όǎƻǊǊȅ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
mean to keep you up that late but 
we were just having to much fun to 
quit).  

After dinner ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŜƴƧƻȅπ
ment next up was the Kitsap Quar-
tet singing an array of romantic, 
delightful songs and even one 
slightly embarrassing song  (ask 
Carolyn Thomas about this who is 
now known as Little Red Riding 
Hood).  


